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For the attention of Robert Major. 
 

Proposal: Proposed internally illuminated totem signage 7.46m high adjacent to 
entrance. 

Location: Lidl Foodstore Shawbridge Street Clitheroe BB7 1LZ 

Grid Ref: 374602 - 441669 
 
With regard to your letter dated the 24th August 2016 
 
The Highway Development Control Section does not have any objections regarding 
the proposed internally illuminated totem signage and are of the opinion that the 
proposed development should have a negligible impact on highway safety in the 
immediate vicinity of the site.  
 
The Highway Development Control Section recommends the following condition as 
part of the formal planning decision: - 
 
1. The limits of the illuminance shall not exceed those described in paragraph 

two of Schedule 3 Part II of the Town and Country Planning Act (Control of 
Advertisements) Regulations 1992. Reason: To avoid glare, dazzle or 
distraction to passing motorists and pedestrians. 

 
If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Stewart Gailey 
Highway Development Control Engineer 
 


